Mounted Eagles
Board of Director’s Meeting

February14, 2011 Northwind Grille 

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Jan Moran at 6:20 p.m.
Members Present:  Lynn Fairbanks, Executive Director Board Members present: Jan Moran, Cheryl Triplett, Lise Lunde, Sandy Strom-Gieseke, Kris Olson and Aggie Stroot.  

Review of Minutes:   Aggie Stroot made a motion to approve the January minutes; Sandy Strom-Gieseke seconded it.  Motion approved.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Tabled until March meeting.  
Executive Director’s Report:

· Approval of Revised ED Job Description – Kris Olson made a motion to approve the revised ED job description, Lise Lunde seconded it.  Motion approved.
· Approval of Revised ED Duties – Aggie Stroot made a motion to approve the revised ED duties, Lise Lunde seconded it.  Motion approved.
· Meeting in regard to rider’s weight limits – A maximum rider’s weight of 225 lbs has been put into effect.   Riders have been assigned to horses according to the weight limits set.  Most of the riders have submitted their weight, but there is still a few who haven’t.  A spot for current weight has been added to the rider’s annual emergency form.  A suggestion was made to have a scale at the barn where riders could be weighed when they come in for their lesson.  Current rider’s who are over the weight limit allowed will be grandfathered in and when ME purchases a larger horse, they will resume riding.  Weight limits for the horses:  Velvet-55 lbs, Rosie-130 lbs, Cami-150 lbs, Wind Dancer-150 lbs, Bear-150-160 lbs, Ace-175 lbs, Lily-175 lbs.
· Ice Fishing Contest – There were 9 volunteers who signed up for the event, with 6 showing up to work.  
· Update on horses, riders and volunteers – Horses – Currently, the horses are pretty healthy.  Cami is on meds.  ME is actively looking for a large horse that is approximately 15.2-16.3 hands.  Aggie has made 6 contacts about horses.  ME budgeted $1500 for a large horse, but might need to increase that amount.  Riders – ME currently has 58 riders, with 45 riding on Tuesday and 13 on Thursday.  There are 4 new riders, and 2 riders returning after a break.  7 riders are scheduled for every other week, and 7 riders are scheduled for once a month.  Volunteers – 4 new volunteers were trained last week, and one person has inquired about volunteering but has not filled out the paperwork.
Old Business:

· Review of upcoming fundraisers – 
· Cookie sales – The cookie sale will run from March 8 – March 31, 2011.  Orders will be picked up from the barn April 9th from 9:00 a.m. – 10:30 a.m.  There will be 4 varieties to choose from.
· Wine tasting – The event will be held April 8th, 2011 at Ivan’s on the Bay.  Lynn will meet with them on Friday and email details to the board members.
New Business:  

· Regional Conference Participation – Susie, Toni, Lise, Aggie and Sami will attend the USDF/USEF training that will be held February 26 in Corcoran, MN.  This will be in place of attending the regional conference.
· Prospective Instructors – Susie, Toni and Aggie gave suggestions of ME volunteers who they thought would be good candidates for instructors training.  The next step will be asking the volunteers whose names were given to meet with Lynn, Susie and Aggie for more details regarding the training.  Aggie made a motion for ME to pay for the cost of 4 riding lessons with Toni, and pay for workshop costs of transportation, room and board up to $500 for ME volunteers who are ready to take the instructor test.  Also, the date on the contract will be changed to 3 years.  ME volunteers will be responsible for the cost of the instructor test.  Kris Olson seconded it.  Motion passed.  
Adjournment:  Lise Lunde made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Sandy Strom-Gieseke seconded it.
Next Meeting:  March 14, 2011 Northwind Bar and Grille  

Respectfully submitted:  Cheryl Triplett 
